
 
 
 
 
From: hsglhrst@aol.com <hsglhrst@aol.com>  
Sent: Wednesday, December 5, 2018 11:13 PM 
To: Jonathan Iniesta <Jonathan.Iniesta@longbeach.gov> 
Cc: president@bluffpark.org; preservation@bluffpark.org 
Subject: Subdivision 29 Kennebec Ave. Long Beach CA 
 
Chair and Planning Commissioners  
City of Long Beach, California 
 
Dear Chair and Planning Commission Members,  
 
This letter is sent in reference to the request for a subdivision of the lot located in the Bluff Park Historic 
District at 29 Kennebec Ave.  
 
After having read the related documentation, I am concerned about the "discussion" portion of the Staff 
Report dated December 6, 2018, in particular, exhibit B, the Tentative Parcel Map. In the drawing 
submitted by the applicant shows two townhouses where in actuality it is an empty portion of a large lot 
where a single family home once stood. As per the statement in Standard of Review, "The matter before 
the Planning Commission is exclusively  the subdivision of a single lot into two lots. Any future 
development of the new lot will fall below the Planning Commission threshold for review...", I find exhibit 
"B" to be inappropriate.  
 
Mr. Favakehi, the applicant, has been gracious with his time in listening to the concerns of the Bluff Park 
Community in regards to the development of this property. The inclusion of the town houses in Exhibit B 
must have been an oversight by his staff and City Planning. That portion of the lot is currently empty and 
has been since the early 1960's.    
 
In addition, page 3., paragraph 2. of the Discussion portion of the Standard of Review, there is reference 
to the LCP. It only referenced "any impacts on existing low-income housing and any impacts to public 
access to the coast." I wish to point out that when the LCP was written and passed, that on page III, B-7 
of the LCP's Policy Plan Summary, Area B, now known as the Bluff Park Historic District, is considered a 
"visual resource"... "Street widths, landscape treatment and building condition all contribute to the visual 
resources of these special communities." The large lots are also part of this ambiance, which 29 
Kennebec Ave. is an example of.  
 
I respectfully request that if the Commission approves the lot subdivision, that they add to the "Conditions 
of Approval" the requirement that a new drawing be submitted by the applicant, reflecting the empty 
portion of the lot, as it currently exists, prior to the processing of the Final Map. 
 
Most sincerely yours,  
 
Helena Segelhorst 
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